
Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

October 13th, 2015~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Highway Garage 

                
Members: Tracy Wood – Chair, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, and Dave Nickerson-Selectmen Representative Attending:  Cray, 
Smith, and Coordinator Lonergan.   
Present: Tracy Wood – Chair, Marc Cray, Joel Smith, and Coordinator Lonergan 
 
Meeting Minutes: September 14th, 2015 meeting minutes were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mr. Cray and seconded by Mr. Smith 
to accept the meeting minutes.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous.   

Financials: September revenues and expenses were reviewed.  Lonergan updated that the second yard sale fundraiser for the Town Park 
building netted $1,354.06.  Grand total to date for the yard sale fundraisers is $2,475.06. 

Before & After School:  The average currently attending Before Care 19 and After Care 22. Lonergan updated that we might need to look at 
adding a person on in the afternoon if numbers continue to climb. Smith suggested that capping the afternoons and would like to know the 
full potential if everyone registered decided to all come at once. Lonergan will get the information for the next meeting.   

Budget: Lonergan presented the Recreation Commission budget to the BOS.  Lonergan noted that discuss on the rafts and that maybe they 
should not be out if they continue to be damaged. Overall there were few questions and the BOS added 2% to the wages of all employees. 
The new bottom line number for the budget is $115,258. 

Field Hockey: Program running well. This year’s group is young in age but wiling to learn and work hard.  

Soccer: Season is running smoothly and this year’s coaches are doing a fantastic job. The 4th-6th soccer jamboree is this upcoming weekend 
at WRHS. The WRHS soccer team has offered to ref all the games.   

Christmas Social: This year’s event is scheduled for Sunday, December 6th at the Old Town Hall.  Once again Moulton Band will be joining us 
along with Santa. Lonergan will seek a donation for a tree.  
 
Halloween Party: Saturday, October 24th from 3-5pm at SCS. 
 
Outreach Ski Program: This year’s program is running for five weeks and will start the second week in February.  
 
Basketball:  3rd-6th grade basketball scheduled to start on November 7th at the WRMS.  
 
Celtics Game: Lonergan stated that TD Bank in Tilton selected the Sanbornton Recreation to receive 18 free tickets to the game on Friday, 
November 13th vs. Atlanta Hawks. Discussion on who to choice who to go was discussed. Lonergan will organize a raffle and discuss with the 
SCS Principal. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.  
 
The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, November 10, 2015 7:00pm at the Highway Garage.   
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


